
News to You - Weekly Newsletter Autumn Term — 23.10.20 

St. Peter’s Elwick CE Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

Dear Parent and Carer 
 
The full return of pupils to school has brought about numerous changes which for many families has resulted in  adapting 
our usual routines to ensure we keep one another safe. The support and positivity that you have shown towards the St Peter’s 
family has enabled our schools to grow and adapt to the world as it is so that our children can continue to grow, be happy, 
learn and thrive. Thank you.  

Activities in School 
Due to the COVID restrictions we were unable hold our very popular Harvest Festival at St. Peter’s Church. This year we 
celebrated remotely and I would like to Reverend Janet for joining us in the service. The bidding prayers from the pupils 
were a testament to their resilience, positivity, and empathy for others.  

The Year 3 children have also enjoyed participating in the Pedestrian training. The supervising adults 
commented on their outstanding behavior and eagerness to learn.  
 
 
Next half term, Y1/Y2 may come to school in their PE Kit on Monday’s and Thursday’s. PE will take place outside,    
whenever possible, and children can wear a navy tracksuits in the colder weather. school tracksuits are available from    
elizabethsembroidery.co.uk or www.motif8.co.uk. Any queries, please contact Mr Gibson or Mrs Wallace.  

I would like to finish this week’s newsletter with a prayer which reflects our School Value of ‘Thankfulness’    

                                                            Dear God, our loving Father, 

                                                           Thank you for your goodness and care for us.  

        We thank you for the gifts of the harvest and for all the good things which we are able to produce from this beautiful world. 

We thank you for all the talents which you have given people in offices, factories, hospitals or other places of work.  

We praise you for the creativity of the human mind and the opportunity which you have given to us to make this world a better place.  

Help us to use your gifts not just for our own well being, but also for the relief of those in need, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.  

 

Over the half term if you experience a positive case of a pupil, please email info.elwick@nllt.co.uk. This email account will be checked intermittently and a 
member of the school team will be in contact from a withheld number as soon as we are able to.  

Be safe and I look forward to seeing you all on Monday 2nd November. Don’t forget to turn your clocks back! 
Mrs Hill 

Email: elwick.admin@hartelwickfederation.co.uk 
Website: www.info.elwick@nllt.co.uk 

Facebook: @stpeterselwick 

Friday 23rd October—Half Term—School closes  

Monday 2nd November—Return to school  

Friday 27th November—Full School—Pupil Photographs 

Please ensure that you inform school if there are any changes to your child’s medical needs or to your contact    
details. You must also keep your contact details up to date with ParentPay. 

If you need support or any further information please do not hesitate to contact school via the  
Info.elwick@nllt.co.uk. 
Parents/carers wishing to speak with Mrs Hill at any time should contact the school office to arrange a    
mutually agreeable time.  

Dates for your diary and other information…... 

Super Star  

EYFS—Daisy Dickinson 

Y1/Y2—Rocco Da Rocha 

Y3/Y4—Josh Jobson 

Y5/Y6—Freddie Elsdon 

 
St. Peter’s Key 

EYFS—Bobby Wharton 

Y1/Y2—Isla Kirk 

Y3/Y4—Autumn Da Rocha 

Y5/Y6—Kandice Gray-Fewster 

 

Golden Quill  

EYFS—Eloise Woodward 

Y1/Y2—Martha Longbottom 

Y3/Y4—Hannah Wells 

Y5/Y6—Zacharie Davison 

 

Maths Award  

EYFS—William Davis 
Y1/Y2—Bella Wells 

Y3/Y4—Vincent White 

Y5/Y6—Ava Hughes 

Reminder of Drop off and  
Collection times  

 
Early Years 

Drop off: 9.05am-9.15am 
Collection: 3.05pm 

 
Years 1 and 2  

Drop off: 8.55am-9.05am 
Collection: 3.15pm 

 
Years 3 and 4 

Drop off: 8.45am-8.55am 
Collection: 2.55pm 

 
Years 5 and 6  

Drop off: 8.45am-8.55am 
Collection: 2.45pm 

 

Award Winners  

St Peter’s Elwick Family News 
Now more than ever, I believe that it is important to celebrate and share the many acts of kindness that our pupils do to 
support the local community whether it be litter picking or helping a neighbour. Please email any acts of kindness or 
achievements to celebrate on our fortnightly newsletters to info.elwick@nllt.co.uk  
We are pleased to welcome to new members of staff to the St Peter’s Elwick family – Miss Watt and Miss Burnham. 

Two of our Y4 pupils volunteered and helped with a litter pick at Dalton Piercy last Saturday. Well done girls!  

https://www.facebook.com/stpeterselwick/?modal=admin_todo_tour


 
Autumn Term 

 

 


